
May 27, 2011 

 

200 East Wells Street 

Milwaukee, WI 

 

Stephen W. Smith 

Mayfair Mall Senior General Manager 

 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

 

The Milwaukee Youth Council would like to extend our appreciation for your appearance at our 

formal meeting on Wednesday, May 11, 2011.  You answered our questions well and we found 

out information we weren’t sure about that made our understanding of the PGR program at 

Mayfair more thorough. 

 

During your appearance, you said that Sundays were usually the easiest days and the most 

peaceful days.  The incident that happened on the Sunday in January was brought up a number of 

times at the meeting also.  This was the incident that led to the PGR policy being put into effect 

on Sundays.  One question that was addressed to you was that if there was good behavior 

displayed from the youth for a period of anywhere from six months to one year, that the PGR 

policy could be lifted on Sundays.  We would like to follow-up with you on this idea and ask you 

to please consider this incentive for good behavior in a period of time from six months to a year 

that you and your staff would set. 

 

We respect the decision you and your staff will make.  We also understand that PGR will be in 

effect for a while.  You mentioned in your appearance many times that you are flexible and open 

to ideas and changes to the mall in a number of ways.  As a youth body, we hope you consider 

our idea and make your decision based on what would be best for the welfare of Mayfair. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Milwaukee Youth Council 


